
Blessed New Year's Greetings to You! 

We look back on this year with many mixed emotions, as we are 
sure you do as well! So much change, loss, and foraging into 
unprecedented territories! We find comfort and strength in the Word 
of God, and also in the bond of fellowship of the Body of Christ! 

Even so, we have Much to be grateful for! We praise God for His 
faithfulness and love, that encourages and compels us forward!

The ministry here in Chipata, Zambia has flourished. There are 8 churches that we minister to 
that meet regularly. There are men from the more established locations that travel to others to 
do the teaching and preaching. In order to further equip these people, I have been doing regular 
three day leadership camps.

We have also been mobilizing more movie nights using the videos from LUMO YouTube 
channel that has amazing videos in many languages, including ChiChewa. They have 
made many videos going through different books of the Bible and is an excellent 
resource. Seeing people engage and respond to the movies is so exciting! It has also 
been a great time for our young leaders to preach and teach to a crowd.

Janice traveled stateside to be with our daughter and her family for the arrival of their 
second child, and our fifth grandchild! It was a multi purposed time for Janice as she 
stayed with her mom, who continues to learn how to "do life" without her husband of 
60 years. Blessings sit right next to sorrow, and the Hope and Peace of our Lord 

Jesus gives us sustained joy in this journey!

Join us in congratulating Savannah as she has completed an Associates in Business 
Administration degree. We were thankful she could continue her education online from 
Zambia. Perks of living in the technology age to be sure! Savannah has lived in Zambia 
since she was 10, and has grown into a wise and mature young lady. She continues to 
pray about her next steps, and we are excited to see where the Lord takes 
her!

Vehicles are without question the most valuable tool we have in ministry.
These vehicles have seen (HUNDREDS of!) thousands of merciless 

kilometers, and are both regularly in the shop! Lights, winch motors, tires, cam 
shafts, clutches, leaf springs, shocks, bushings and bearings are just a few of the 
most recent repairs! When you support us, you also keep these Ministry 
workhorses going! We thank you, and hundreds of Zambians thank you also!!

We are making plans for a furlough in Fall 2022. We pray traveling is still an 
option, and we look forward to reconnecting with as many churches and families 
as possible. Some of you have faithfully supported this ministry and our family 
since 2009! Only in glory will the full reward of your sacrifice be known!

May the Lord richly bless you!
Dan, Janice and Savannah Jalowiec


